



SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group  
Officers present:  Earl Kaplan, Bob Mires, Alan Raul, Ralph Sutter, John Waller

Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Bob Grover, Ben Hansen

The meeting was called to order at 11:50 a. m.

The minutes from the March 3rd 2013 Board of Directors meeting were approved as submitted.

Bob Grover related his experience with Delta Search, a malware program that replaced his browsers of choice with its own browser.  In order to remove the program, he had to not only uninstall that program but also BrowserProtect, another malware program that Delta Search installed.    
Alan Raul reported that today’s speaker for the second session had not contacted him to confirm the presentation despite Alan’s numerous attempts to reach him.  As a result, the BOD plans to substitute an impromptu program drawing from input from our members.

Ray Miklas forwarded a complaint that he had received from a female SLO Bytes member.  She reported that the women’s bathroom could not be locked from the inside.  Ray has relayed that complaint to the IOOF Hall manager, Tim Olsen.
Bob Mires reported that club membership has been holding steady at about 70 members.  As a result to stable membership and the elimination of monthly prizes, the treasury is slowly increasing.

The BOD discussed what to do with two books that the club received from O’Reilly, one for those using WordPress and another called Windows 8 Plain and Simple.  It decided not to offer the books as prizes since they are not of general interest.  Instead, we will lend them out.  Earl Kaplan will announce their availability at today’s meeting.  If there are no takers, Bob Mires will take the books home and make them available if they are requested.  Alan Raul may make a presentation today using a .pdf version of Windows 8 Plain and Simple.  Ralph Sutter will announce their availability on the SLO Bytes web site.

Ray Miklas indicated that he has no update on the IOOF’s decision to eliminate the storage space availability for SLO Bytes and other groups that rent the hall.

Alan Raul is looking for a laser pointer with the option that displays a large arrow instead of a red light.  He asked that anyone who has a source for such a device let him know.

Ralph Sutter informed the BOD that the SLO Bytes redirect page had been hacked.  SLO Bytes member Bob Ward called this to Alan Raul’s attention and Alan forwarded the information to Sutter.  Visitors were redirected to another site that mirrored the SLO Bytes site on another server.  Ralph removed the redirect page and replaced a ssi file with a .php file, thus eliminating the vulnerability.

A SLO Bytes member e-mailed Ralph complaining that yellow text was difficult to read.  Sutter returned the e-mail and requested more information since no context was given.  So far, Ralph has not received a response.

Bob Grover announced that he has a speaker for the April Photo SIG meeting.  He also gave an update on the recovery of SLO Bytes member Don Jones.  Don underwent open heart surgery recently.  He is recovering in Arroyo Grande Community Hospital.

The meeting ended at 12:37 p. m.  
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